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Dear Families, Students and Old Scholars 
 

Welcome back!   

 
At the start of this new academic year, I would first of all like to thank you for all of your 

support over last year which has made it possible for our students to succeed in so many 

ways, not least in public examinations. Please read our website blog for details of our 

excellent A level and GCSE results and of the excellent individual performances of Year 

11 and Year 13 students.  We are delighted to welcome back many of our Year 11 

students into Sixth Form and also extremely pleased that all of our Year 13 students were 

able to progress on to their chosen pathway, whether that be employment, further 

education or higher education, after leaving Ramsey Grammar School. 

 

If you visit the school you will notice the building works being undertaken here to 

improve facilities for our Sixth Form students.  Although it is always somewhat 

inconvenient to work alongside a building site, I would like to reassure you that this is 

only for the short term and that we can look forward to an excellent new facility for our 

students which will give them the space and appropriate environment in which to study.  

You will also notice that the works along Lezayre Road and on the East carpark are now 

complete and we are very grateful to everyone involved in this for completing these 

challenging projects in a relatively short space of time. 

 

As we are starting the new academic year, I would like to draw your attention in 

particular to our revised Mobile Phone Use Protocol in this edition of RGS Mail.  You 

may have noticed in the press that two secondary schools on the island are undertaking a 

partial or total ban on mobile phone use in school.  We have decided not to do this and to 

place responsibility for acceptable use of mobile phones on our students.  The feeling of 

staff and students when we consulted them year was that the benefits of mobile phones 

and digital technologies outweighed the problems which we all know they can cause.   
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We ask you to read through the protocol carefully and to discuss it with 

your child to ensure full understanding of all of its implications.  We 

sincerely hope that the students react positively to our decision to allow 

mobile phones to be brought into school.  We do of course withhold the 

right to change the policy if it appears not be working. We will review the 

way the new protocol is operating at the end of this half term. 

 

Also in this edition of RGS Mail, is our new Programme for 2018/19 for 

the Northern Theatre Experience at Ramsey Grammar School.  You will 

see that we have an exciting and varied programme for this year, including 

West End musicals as well as some of our more traditional offerings.  The 

‘King and I’ has sold out in Douglas so we would urge you to get your 

tickets for the showing here on Thursday 29th November whilst they are 

still available.  Please remember to book directly via the links to Live 

Screening on the school website. 

 

I take this opportunity to welcome the new staff at RGS: 

 

Miss B Brown, Teacher of Social Science 

Mr G Bonner, Teacher of English and History 

Mr D Foley, Teacher of Social Science 

Mr D Pilkington, Teacher of Maths 

Miss S Tedds, Teacher of English and History 

Mrs K Murphy, Teacher of RE 

Mr C Reynolds, Teacher of Science 

 

Finally, I would like to give you advance notice of our annual prizegiving 

ceremony which takes place on Thursday 11th October.  I look forward to 

rewarding the outstanding achievements of our students and to seeing 

many of you there on that evening of celebration. 

 

Mrs A G Baker 

Headteacher 
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Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

Easter Ski Trip 2019 – Saturday 6th April  – Saturday 

13th  April 2019 – Ehrwald, Austria 

 

*****Flight from the Isle of Man to UK and then flight on to Austria***** 

 

For the next Easter Ski Trip for 2019 I have successfully negotiated a great deal, 

allowing us once again, to fly from the Isle of Man to the UK and then onto Austria. 

 

We will be travelling to the beautiful Austrian resort of Ehrwald - in a fantastic 

location just over 1hr NW of Innsbruck, close to the famous Zugspitze Glacier, which 

borders Bavaria. The Hotel Sonnenburg sits on the Ehrwald slopes and is just a 5-10 

minute walk from the centre. It is a superb resort offering guaranteed snow and no less 

than 213kms of piste. Fantastic for all grades of skier with 74 blue, 55 red & 11 black 

runs. 

 

Ski Trip Inclusions:- 

 

 > Return flights from the Isle of Man > 7 night’s Half Board accommodation   

 (daily lunch to be bought) 

 > 6 day lift pass    > 6 day ski & boot hire 

 > 6 day helmet hire   > A selection of evening activities 

 > Comprehensive ski travel insurance > Bag carriage 

 

The cost of the trip is £999.  If you would like to secure a place on this trip, please 

complete and return the slip below along with a deposit of £199, cheques payable to 

Ramsey Grammar School, as soon as possible to avoid disappointment.  Deposits 

are non-refundable in the event of your cancellation.  Full trip payment should be made 

by January 2019, following the suggested monthly payment schedule as outlined below  

  

 

 

Ramsey Grammar School 
Scoill Ghrammeydys Rhumsaa  

Headteacher 

Ardynseyder 

A G Baker M Ed NPQH 

RAMSEY 
Isle of Man 
IM8 2RG 

  
Telephone:    01624 811100 
Fax:               01624 811101 

E Mail: 
enquiries@rgs.sch.im 
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September (Deposit) £199.00 

October 26th
 £200.00 

November 30th
 £200.00 

December 21st
 £200.00 

January 25th
 £200.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to the success of previous trips, I anticipate participation numbers to rise, 

therefore I would ask you to act fast and I look forward to welcoming your child 

onto the 2019 ski trip. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Mr D J Lillie (Ski Trip Leader) 

"----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Easter Ski Trip 2019 – Saturday 6th April  – Saturday 13th  April 2019 – Ehrwald, 

Austria  

I would like to secure a place on the Easter Ski Trip 2019. 

I include a deposit of £199, non-refundable in the event of my cancellation.  I agree to pay the 

full balance by January 2019, following the suggested monthly payment schedule. 
 

Student Name__________________________________________ Form________________

 

Parent / Carer Signature_____________________________________ Date______________
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Dropping Off and Picking Up Students at the 

Start and End of the School Day 

 
Would parents please note that students must not be 

dropped off or picked up within the school grounds as 

this causes a significant safety issue. 

 

The lay-by on Lezayre Road outside the East Building 

may be used or other safe places away from school 

entrances. Please also remind students that the foot-

bridge should be used to cross Lezayre Road. 

IMPORTANT NOTICES 

Every year we have to dispose of a vast quantity of lost 

property, most of it good quality  but none of it named or 

identifiable. We will do our best to return named items 

to owners so please ensure that coats, bags, sports kit etc 

is clearly marked. 

If you have not already signed up for ParentPay why 

not do so now? ParentPay is currently used for topping 

up lunch cards but we hope to extend use to trip pay-

ments in the near future. For more information or to 

sign up, please contact the school via  

enquiries@rgs.sch.im 

mailto:enquiries@rgs.sch.im
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Sovereign Arts Foundation—Isle of Man Student Prize 

We are delighted that 3  students from Ramsey Grammar School, 

Arabella Maiden, Olivia Valerga, and Charlotte Kinnin, have been 

shortlisted for the Sovereign Arts Foundation Student prize. Arabella 

and Olivia study art here at RGS and Charlotte studies at QEII. 

Although a former RGS student, Charlotte followed the Art course at 

QEII as part of our highly successful collaboration with QEII and Castle 

Rushen High School.  We are delighted, both for RGS and for the 

collaboration, that our students have been shortlisted for such a 

prestigious prize.   

All of the finalists’ pieces can be viewed at the Sayle Gallery or online 

and voted for by following the link below and, of course we wish 

Arabella, Olivia and Charlotte and of course all of the Finalists, the very 

best of luck!  

Artist Name: Olivia Valerga Age: 18  

Artwork Name: Evolution 
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Follow the link below to vote for your favourite: 

 

/www.sovereignartfoundation.com/prize/isle-man-students-prize/ 

Artist Name: Charlotte Kinnin Age: 18  

Artwork Name: Fractured Beginnings | 

Artist Name: Arabella Maiden Age: 18  

Artwork Name: Earth (Part 1 of the 

Elements’ Series 

https://www.sovereignartfoundation.com/prize/isle-man-students-prize/
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We are delighted to announce 

that the school show this year 

will be the fantastic musical  

‘We Will Rock You’ 

in the West Hall on  

24th, 25th, and 26th  October 

2018 
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Set in the year 
2300, live music 

has been banned 
from the Planet 
Mall. Everyone 
wears the same 

clothes, thinks the 
same thoughts and goes about in a 
brain-dead gag-ga haze. A bunch of 

Bohemians are looking for the 
'Rhapsody' in the rocky rubble of 

Tottenham Court Tube Station. With the 
help of Pop, an ancient hippie librarian, 

who is researching secret history 
through old copies of NME (New 

Musical Express), two soul rebels, 
Galileo and Scaramouche, find Rock's 
Holy Grail, Brian May's guitar buried in 

the remains of Embley Stadium.  
 

Tickets available soon. 
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BOOK YOUR TICKETS NOW  

https://rgstheatre.ticketsolve.com/shows 

 

Thursday 4th October—7.30 pm 
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KS3 Homework 

During last year subject teams reviewed the effectiveness of homework that is 

given to support learning in the classroom. This year our subject teams will be 

trialling some different approaches to learning beyond the classroom and we will be 

surveying the views of students during the year. Based on feedback received we 

will rewrite and publish a new homework or learning beyond the classroom policy 

in the Summer term. If you have any views on the subject or feedback during the 

year, please contact Mr.Corrin via enquiries@rgs.sch.im. 

Below is an example of the approach that the Geography team developed and 

introduced to students for this term. 

 

Geography Department Update. 

I would like to take this opportunity at the start of the year to let you know about 

the exciting new approach to homework within Key Stage 3 Geography. 

 

Our aim is to decrease the frequency but increase the quality of homework 

completed by our students. Each topic has a takeaway menu of 16 assignments (see 

below for this terms’ menu). 

mailto:enquiries@rgs.sch.im
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Ramsey Grammar School Association 

100 Club 

July 2018 
1st - £40    Mr S Price                                       10 
2nd- £25    Mr & Mrs IJJ Watson                   57 
3rd- £15     Miss N Boyde                                 43 

 
August 2018 
1st - £40    Mrs C Bucuris                                  6 
2nd- £25    Mrs M Walmsley                            98 
3rd- £15     Mr & Mrs D Kinrade                     80 
 

 
 

The RGSA Committee will reconvene for the Annual General Meeting on  

Thursday 27th September at 6.30 pm 

 

All parents/carers/interested parties are invited to attend.  Many of the 
outgoing committee will be stepping down this term and a new Chair, 

Treasurer, Secretary and Press Officer will be needed. 

 
Please feel  to contact RGSA on rgsaenquiries@iomcloud.com with any 

queries or concerns. 


